STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 18 FEBRUARY 2013
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andrew Henderson, Deanna Gardner, John Bews, Richard Leonard, Trish Cyster, County Cllr Ian Hudspeth


	Public:
	1


	Clerk:
	Abigail Beale



PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
No questions were raised at this time.  


661
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies received from Cllr A Gardner and Cllr Knight
662
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


Cllr Henderson declared an interest in point 9b on the agenda in connection with the 
proposed parking work to be carried out at Church Lane.
663
Minutes of the last meeting 
The minutes from the meeting held on 21th January 2013 were approved and signed as an accurate record.

Matters arising – None
664
Reports from District and County Councillors (Appendix A)



County Cllr Hudspeth informed the meeting that the budget was being discussed the 
following day, during which an increase of 1.99% in Council Tax was being proposed - this 
represents an increase of 44p per week for a Band D property.  It was felt that a small 
increase would help plan for the future and mean there wouldn’t be the need for deeper 
cuts in future years.


While Cllr Hudspeth was present the committee discussed a number of issues.  


The first was the parking issue along Church Lane outside school.  Cllr Hudspeth was 
informed that a quote for nearly a third of the price of OCC’s quote was about to be 
submitted to demonstrate how much the Parish Council could save if they used a different 
contractor for the work.  Cllr Hudspeth asked the clerk to forward a copy of the quote to 
him.



The second issue discussed was the proposed implementation of the 40mph limit sign on the 
B4030 just before the Duns Tew turning as you enter the village.  Cllr Hudspeth confirmed 
that he had applied for a traffic assessment to establish the validity of the proposal and also 
reiterated how lengthy the process can be.  


The third issue related to the state of the footpath along the B4030 from Rayford Lane into 
the village and the condition of the road along this stretch.  Cllr Hudspeth asked the clerk to 
forward on details of the problems for him to follow up.


County Cllr Hudspeth and his colleague left the meeting at 20.30.


District Cllr Goffe’s report included details of a planned budget meeting on the 27th 
February.  Indicators were that there would be no change.  



The inspectors report relating to the refused planning application at 9 Hillside Road was still 
to be delivered.  The Highways situation is still serious, particularly at Church Lane outside 
the school and the potholes are getting worse.  During the recent bad weather the County 
Council salted all the main roads but the local roads were very dangerous. 


At this point during the meeting Cllr Dyer raised a comment from a resident who had asked 
why the District Councillor’s report is not put onto the website like the Country Councillor’s 
report is.  It was confirmed that the Cllr Goffe’s report is published as part of the minutes 
and in fact Cllr Goffe is not obliged to contribute to the meeting.  
665

Review Parish Online Mapping Tool


Following the free 30 day trial of the mapping tool, it was agreed that the service could be 
beneficial for mapping the PC owned assets.  The clerk confirmed that the set up fee would 
be £20 and there would be a further £20 annual fee, totalling £48 for the year including VAT.  



RESOLVED 



THAT, the PC would pay for the service for a year and then review the after that.  This was 
proposed by Cllr Cyster and seconded by Cllr Gardner.

666

Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda



-
Parking in Fleming Drive

Cllr Gardner had received concerns from three residents of Fleming Drive that they might lose their parking spaces outside their properties when the development of Dashwood House commenced.  As blue badge holders it was important that they were able to park outside their properties at all times.  Discussions were had about the feasibility of identifying these spaces for residents only or at least building in to the site conditions that contractors working on the development do not park in these spaces.  The clerk confirmed that she had sent an e-mail to Cottsway highlighting these concerns but had not yet received a response.



RESOLVED 




THAT, the clerk would write to West Oxfordshire District Council to ask whether 

the parking spaces outside the properties could be restricted to residents only or 

at least add a clause into the site conditions restricting workers parking in these 

spaces.  

667
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Community Led Plan (CLP) – Your Village, Your Say


No volunteers had come forward following the notice in the recent Bulletin.



RESOLVED 



THAT, Cllr Dyer would appeal for volunteers again in the next Bulletin.

(b)
Affordable Housing Update, including Dashwood House


Cottsway had confirmed a slight change to the plans - the two bedroom 



house was being moved next to the three bedroom house on Blocks A and B.  The 

planning application was due to be submitted on Monday 4th February.  The clerk 

confirmed that the updated plans had been put onto the website.  



Cllr Dyer to put a note in the bulletin to inform people that updated plans were 


available on the website.


Dashwood House


Cllr Bews confirmed that one of the two remaining residents at Dashwood House 
had accepted alternative accommodation.
(c)
18 Farriers Road update 

No further updates to report.  
(d)
Emergency/Winter Plan

Winter plan

At an extraordinary meeting held on 29th January it was agreed to buy a salt bin for 
Rectory Crescent but not to buy any further salt spreading equipment for the time 
being or pursue employing Eric Probbitt’s services to spread salt/clear snow.  This 
however, would be reviewed again in September along with another drive to get 
winter clearance/salt spreading volunteers. 


It was also agreed to add an entry on the 2013/14 budget to allow for the additional 
salt to be purchased (on top of the 1 free ton from OCC). 

Emergency plan – No further updates.
668

Circulation Folder – Any matters arising?


There were no matters arising.
669

Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson



As the Chair of Governors (Mr Silvester) was present he provided an update.  He 

informed the committee that a visit from HMI took place in the last week of term 

but as yet had not received the report.  He confirmed that they were currently 


concentrating on the Head Teacher recruitment and that there was nothing further 

to report on academy status.  


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



School parking 






Covered above in point 664.



(c)
Transport – The Chair




Nothing further had been heard about the S4 bus service following the recent 


review.




Cllr Dyer reported being approached by a resident requesting a bus stop near 


Rayford Lane.



RESOLVED

THAT, the clerk would contact OCC to put this request forward. 


(d)
Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields


 Coaching update – Cllr Bews reported receiving 21 completed Sports Coaching 


questionnaires.  He agreed to contact Rachel Biles from WODC to ask what the next 

steps were in the process.




Cllr Dyer agreed to put a note in the bulletin thanking those people who had 


completed the questionnaire and saying that there was still time for anyone who 

had not completed the form to do so.  The form would be made available via the 

website to download.  


(e)
Arts and Leisure



Nothing to report.
670
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson

No planning applications had been received.
671
Finances 

(a)
Funding for Barton Bulletin




RESOLVED

THAT, an additional £600 would be allocated.  This was proposed by Cllr Cyster and 
seconded by Cllr D Gardner. 


(b)
Report from Finance Sub Committee meeting 12th February


It was agreed that a donation would be made to the Oxfordshire Playbus charity as it 

had visited the village in the past and is used by children of the village.  



The risk assessment and internal audit process documents were reviewed and 


agreed as being sufficient.  The asset register was reviewed and it was agreed that 

the salt bin that was purchased for Rectory Crescent would be added.  The clerk’s 

salary was reviewed and it was agreed that there would be an increase by one point.  

The budget tracker was also reviewed and there were no concerns of overspend. 


(c)
Accounts for Payment



i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment.  (Appendix B to agenda 
     


February 2013)



RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.  



ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 18 February 2013



Oxfordshire Playbus Donation - £250




Bulletin Funding - £600




Salt bin and salt for Rectory Crescent - £186.00




Parish Online - £48.00.




RESOLVED



THAT, payments were agreed.  
672
To receive items for next agenda


Highways – Street signs


Grass cutting tenders

673
AOB
674
Date and location of next meeting 
To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 18 March 2013 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.
1



  Signed .............................................


